BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON SEPTEMBER 9TH 2010
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM  The crime figures for the last 2 months had been e mailed to the Clerk. They showed 1 attempted burglary, 1 burglary other, 2 thefts from dwellings(1 arrest made), a robbery (3 arrests made), 1 theft non specific and 2 criminal damage to M/V. 
Mr and Mrs Egglestone attended to voice their concerns about a report of a new planning application for a property off Church Lane .Relating to a previous application by the same individuals, the Planning Inspector had ruled against the decision by LCC to refuse permission for one additional house in the orchard of the existing dwelling. The owners were reputedly now seeking permission for a second house further down the road, also in their  garden. Cllrs Tatman and Gittins gave advice on action to take. Garden grabbing is known to be against the policy of the new Coalition Government and will provide a valid objection. The Egglestones were advised that individual letters of objection carry much more weight than petitions and it is important to consider tactics (e.g. employing expert witnesses) if the matter should go to appeal. 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  None.
PRESENT Cllrs Stentiford, Overfield, Tatman, Bradford, Gittins, Lobley,  Wright , Flockton and Hoyland 
APOLOGIES.  None.  
6327   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD JULY 8TH  These were approved. 
6328   MATTERS ARISING  
1. Youth Club. The Club has re-located to the new Bardsey Sports Clubhouse. Bardsey Council has agreed to pay the rent and has put in a request to the District Cllrs to allow the remainder of the MICE grant for the pump restoration to go towards costs .Numbers attending are currently low but every effort is to be made to encourage more young people to join.   
2. Report on Bardsey Fest. Cllr Gittins reported on a very successful fest, despite the cancellation of the Saturday night barn dance. The “Bardsey’s Got Talent” evening and the Scarecrows had been outstanding. Without any grant, the fest had made a surplus  some of which had been retained for future fests, and some given to the Village Hall Building Fund. The Chairman expressed his thanks to the organisers. 
3. Conditions in Hetchell Woods , including along old railway line.  Cllr Bradford reported that until about 3 weeks ago conditions had not been bad but he had that day cleared up a lot of litter and taken down 2 tents. The “trail” left by Mr Cornforth had largely disappeared.  It was agreed that there was a need to get the Police more closely involved once again. 
4. Report on Parish Walks. Cllr Flockton reported that these had been successful despite pouring rain experienced by the all women group on the first walk ,and poor attendance overall. 
6. Path from Congreves to Park Field. Cllrs Overfield, Tatman and Lobley had walked this path with Roger Brooks of LCC and Rob Neathan of Groundworks. The latter has subsequently put together an ordnance survey plan showing 2 possible routes, depending on the exact position of the scrape. The Planning Application for the latter is now being dealt with by the Minerals Section. Cllr Tatman hopes to obtain an exact plan of the route and to take it to Nick Pritchard for approval. Council were in favour of a suggestion put forward by Groundworks to consider attempting to get the work done in 2 phases – the first from Park Field to the Bramham Estate. The cost of building a bridge across the confluence of the 2 becks could be £50,000, but stepping stones could provide a temporary solution. It ought to be possible to secure funding but the consent of Bramham Estate is the first prerequisite. (Action GT)
7. Highways Update. Cllr Hoyland  reported:-
· Mill Lane – It had been found that 2 repairs to drainage were required.  Work on the footpath is due to commence w/c 20th September. It is hoped that work on the carriageway, due to be given a re-cycled surface by a specialist contractor, will follow.  Otherwise it will be necessary to wait until his return to the area next February. All residents on Mill Lane appear to have managed to cut back their hedges in anticipation of the work on the footpath. 
· Church Lane- This should be finished by the end of September. 
8.Parish Plan Update .Cllr Lobley is working on this and has agreed to update to the best of her knowledge. (Action GL)
9. Condition of Village Telephone Boxes. BT has promised to attend to the complaints raised.  
10.Restoration of Village Pump. This work has now been completed. Mr and Mrs Shaw are delighted with the result and have agreed to paint the pump. A MICE grant of £500 has been received .
11. Problem of Bins on Cornmill Lane. There has been little progress as all departments concerned deny responsibility for bins on private land. Cllr Tatman intends to make a further approach to Environmental Services. (Action GT)
12. Graffiti on Bus Shelter on A58. This has been dealt with. 
13. Venue for Polling Station. This is still under consideration.
14. Damaged Hedge on A58. Mark Hullah has agreed to look after this. More planting will be required in November. 
15. West Well It was agreed to ask the Canadian currently renting Mr Stott’s house for permission to replace the leylandi with a mixed English type hedge. A “No parking “ sign was also suggested as there is a van constantly parked there ,spoiling the view of the well. It was noted that the grass has been cut. (Action ES).
6329   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  The beck has been cleared by Mark Hullah .The goal posts have been in use for 6 weeks . They can be moved when the current area shows too much wear and tear.  
2 .Willan’s Wood. There was nothing to report. 
3. Playground The new whirly playpod has been installed and the grant of £5000 from Green Leeds towards its costs has been received. Matters reported for further attention have been dealt with except for the cone climber which is still unsatisfactory and remains unused. A further reminder is to be given to Record, with the suggestion that it be replaced if not made to work effectively.  Cllr Wright has drawn up a list of points to consider in connection with the weekly inspection which Cllr Bradford is willing to undertake on behalf of the Council. 
The Village Open Day on Sunday September 26th at 12 noon was discussed. Representatives of BSC and BPC are to meet to discuss arrangements. A flyer is to go out to the village and special invitations sent to all who have been concerned with the playground improvement scheme. 
4. Web Site. Cllr Lobley encouraged everyone to use the new forum facility to generate interest from the village. She and Cllr Gittins had met up with Jason Cook on Tuesday to discuss the way forward. Jason is to take charge initially, followed by Gill and the other administrators from the Council.  
5. Bardsey Community Forum.   There was nothing to report. 
6330   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  
(a) P/10/02964 – Change of use of barns to 2 four bed. dwellings, demolition of outbuildings and formation of new access to Keswick and Wike Lanes – Rigton Grange Farm, Keswick Lane.- No Objection.  
(b)P/10/03175 – Villette. Woodacre Crescent – Ext, Dormer Window , Store & Porch .- Object 
(c) P/10/02753 – Wike Ridge, Shadwell Lane – Change of use of barn to equestrian use, provision of open arena and parking .- No objection. 
(d) P/10/02905 – Bardwood, 3 Church Lane – Exts.- No objection. 
(e) P/10/02906 – Wilderswill Cottage, 5 Church Lane – New first floor & dormer window.- No objection.
(f) P/10/02937 – Red Lea, Woodacre Crescent – Exts.    -      No Objection. 
(g) P/10/02758 – The Bungalow, Blackmoor Farm Lane – Replacement 3 Bed. Dwelling – Object.

(h) P/10/03605 – Oak Tree House, Blackmoor Lane – Ext. Staircase to Balcony- No Objection. 
(i) P/10/03777 – 8 Hetchell View – Ext. – No objection. 

(j) P/10/03651 – Village Hall, Woodacre Lane – Exts. – No objection. 

(k) P/10/03888 – Rigton Carr Farm – Ext. of time for new vehicular access. – No objection.

(l) P/10/03919 – 1 Cornmill Lane – Cons. – No objection. 

(j) P/10/03855 – Blackmoor House, Brandon Lane, Wike – Retro. App. for Garden Store – No objection. 
Council agreed to the suggestions of the Planning Committee. 

2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) P/10/02631 – Rigton Gates – Canopy.
(b) P/10/02937 – Red Lea, Woodacre Crescent – Exts.  
(c) P/10/02392 – Land West of Arena Park, Tarn Lane, Scarcroft – Retro. App. for Horse Shelter. 
(d) P/10/02511 – 20 Wayside Crescent, Scarcroft – Ext. & Cons. 

3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-
(a) P/10/03123- Spear Fir  - Condition 3 of App. 09/13976.
 4.  Notice of Appeal – APP/N4720/A/10/213150/NWF – Off Syke Lane , Scarcroft – Residential Development. 
6331   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) Designs on Glass – Repair to Ascot Window (Retro)  £94.00                                          
(b) BK Growers Ltd – Plants for Tubs                                192.82                                                                       
(c)Record RSS – Whirly Playpod for Playground.         12,182.98                                                
(d) M.A.N.Developments – Restoration of Pump               352.50                                                       
(e) Bardsey Village Hall – Rent for Youth Club.                 600.00                                                         
(f) Wetherby & District Crime Prevention Panel Grant       100.00                                              
(g) Associated Waste Management – Bin Emptying            58.06                                                    
(h) GGS Groundcare –  Maintenance + Beck                 1,170.00 

It was agreed to pay all the bills listed above. 

2. Receipt of Grants :-

    Green Leeds for Whirly Playpod           £5,000

    MICE grant for Village Pump repair           500                                                            
6332   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1.Letter of thanks from Roy Lunn. This thanked the Parish Council for their offer of a grant of £5000 at the start of the new financial year towards the costs for the new BSC clubhouse.  
2. Letter from Regeneration Service, LCC re 2011 Census of Population. This was circulated. 
3. Dog Control Orders. The Clerk had requested that these should apply to certain areas in Bardsey but had been told that this would have to be considered during the second phase.  
4. Graffiti on Keswick Lane telephone kiosk .This has been removed. 
5. Letter to Parish & Town Councils – “No Need For Nuclear”  .It was agreed that this was a political matter , not one for parish councils. 
6. Policing in 21st Century  Consultation Paper. Details have been circulated.
7. Community Tree Planting Scheme. This was noted but there was not perceived to be a need for additional  trees. 
8. Grounds Maintenance Contracts. There had been much e mail discussion on this topic between councils in the Harewood Ward. It will be discussed again at the next meeting of the Forum. Bardsey PC is not one of those wishing to take over full responsibility for this work. 
9. Bardsey Pond – Offer from Su Jubb. The Chairman had declined with thanks Mrs Jubb’s offer to contribute towards the refurbishment costs for the pump. At Cllr Overfield’s suggestion, she had agreed instead to make a contribution towards the costs of eliminating weeds from the pond by the planting of water lilies.  
6333   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.  
1. Rights of Way in vicinity of Bardsey Chuch The Chairman said that he had agreed to a request from Su Cairns to walk these paths which are not included in the Parish Walks. (Action ES)
2. SID – Use of Traffic Speed Gun. Cllr Wright reported that her husband, who had offered to undergo training with the device, was still waiting to hear news of this. The Clerk agreed to contact the PCSO.(Action JG)
3. Dog Excrement on Church Lane Cllr Gittins reported that this was getting worse , particularly in the section from The Dell to the Bingley, and also in the Churchyard. The Clerk agreed to contact the Dog Wardens. (Action JG).
4. Application from Caroline Hills on behalf of BSC for the extension of the club licence until 12 midnight on Saturday September 11th  The Council had no objection to this. 

5. A Board outside Beautician’s at Bank Top Cllrs considered that it was inappropriate to leave an advertising board permanently in the middle of the pavement outside the premises where it obstructed pedestrians. It was agreed to write to the owner and point this out.(Action JG)
6. Large willow tree with dead branch Cllr Lobley reported that this tree near the allotments opposite Keswick Lane on Woodacre Lane could cause damage in a gale. It was agreed to report it to Forestry. (Action JG).

7. Injury to Pedestrian on Wike Lane Cllr Lobley reported that a lady who had gone for a walk along Wike Lane after dropping her husband at the Golf Club, had recently been badly injured by a motorist taking the brow of the hill too fast. It was agreed to make certain that this was included in Police statistics for accidents sustained on the Lane. (Action JG).
8. Condition of Congreves following work carried out by United Utilities when laying new gas main Cllr Lobley reported that the pavements had been torn up and there was mud, litter and graffitti everywhere. It was agreed to ask United Utilities to restore conditions to the state they were in prior to the commencement of their operations. 
Signed:

Date: 
BPC Sept. 10 Mins. 
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